
Burning Permits 

Paper burning permits are not issued by the Town, but you must contact the St. Croix County Non-

Emergency Dispatch at 715-386-4701 on the day you intend to burn. Note: if you fire is still 

burning/smoking the next day, call dispatch again.   

When issued, County burning bans must be obeyed.  

If you live on the border of Pierce and St. Croix Counties it would be advisable to call Pierce Co. Dispatch 

as well. 


